HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2011 – 10:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss real estate, collective bargaining and litigation:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


ROBERT MANSFIELD

Robert Mansfield will be appealing the employment decision that was made on 11/13/08.
REAL ESTATE – RIVER STREET

Howard Randall has called the office to see if the town was interested in purchasing the land on River Street he spoke about on February 8th with the Board.  Garron said that it would be wise if the town could buy it and put in preservation but at this time the town does not have the money to make the purchase.  Seeing as Conservation is aware of Randall’s offer Seelig will see what their take is on this proposition.  Seelig will also ask Randall what he might want to sell the land for.  Schleiff noted that if the town receives the money from Northland then that money could be used for this purchase.  

FIRE NEGOTIATIONS
The Board suggested sending back what was previous proposed, which is the following:

· 0 % for FY2011; reopeners for FY2012 and FY2013

· 24 hour shifts

· Grandfather sick leave buy back

PATROL OFFICERS

Police Chief Manoogian came before the Board on February 22nd with a list of changes he would like to see pertaining to the Patrol Officer’s contract.  Seelig has asked the Board if they have decided on anything thus far.  The only thing mentioned by the Board was that sick leave does not count as overtime.  
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SARGEANT

Ted Broderick has requested another meeting with Seelig and Schleiff for the week of March 14th.

On the issue of Sergeant Broderick using town vehicle for reasonable use outside of official duties, Schleiff suggested setting up a perimeter (surrounding towns abutting Halifax) using a map that is a reasonable distance that Broderick could use the town vehicle for.  Schleiff said that he will work on coming up with something along those lines. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:45 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

